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Wolf Township Supervisors – Regular Meeting – August 8, 2022 
 
 
The Wolf Township Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm 

by Chairman, Dean Barto at the Township Building.  Supervisor’s attending was David 

Thomas, and Gregg Clayton.  Jennifer Mausteller-Secretary attended the meeting. 

 

 

Visitors:  Bill Edner- Water Authority, Richard Marsh – Sewer Authority, Mike 
Clementoni 
 
 
 Minutes:  A MOTION was made by David Thomas, seconded by Gregg Clayton to 

approve the Regular Meeting minutes July 11, 2022. Motion Carried. 
 

 
REPORTS OF OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES  
 
Code Enforcement:       Monthly report distributed to the Board.     

Planning Commission:  No Business 

Solicitor 

 

Roadmaster:    
 

1. Laurel Run Bridge- We received an estimate for replacement of the bridge from 

Chemung. We are waiting for an estimate from Vassallo engineering.  

2. Vassallo Engineering is also taking elevation levels on Reservoir Rd. 

3. A MOTION was made by David Thomas seconded by Gregg Clayton to accept 

the estimate for repair of Guardrails throughout the Township from Chemung 

Supply for approximately $12,500.00 to be paid out of Act 13 funds. Motion 

Carried. 

4. Penn Dr. Bridge estimated to start October 2022 

Sewer Authority Report:       
 

Mr. Marsh reported that everything is going well. 
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Water Authority Report:  
 
Bill Edner reported that the road is being put in for the 911 communications tower. The 

authority is also in the process of working with the Moose and agreements for the Blue 

Sky project. 

The Authority paid off loan to Township in the amount of $32,480.00. Letter of 

Acknowledgement will be sent. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:      
 

 
NEW BUSINESS:     
  

 

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS:     

 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to approve the 

Treasurer’s Report and Payment of Bills.  Motion carried. 

  

 

A MOTION was made by David Thomas, seconded by Gregg Clayton to adjourn at 

7:23PM.  The vote was unanimous.     
 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer Mausteller 

Secretary/Treasurer 


